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Corrales International School

5500 Wilshire Blvd NE
Albuquerque, New Mexico

School Advisory Committee Agenda
Wednesday, March 1, 20167
A. Meeting called to order
The meeting was called to order at 5:01pm 
B. Attendance:
Kinder:  Brent Gordon-absent
1st: Marcelle Fiedler-absent
2nd: Sarah Chancey-present
3rd: Monica Carrick-absent
4th: Susan Murphy-absent
5th: Linda Kehoe-absent
6th: Megan Walsh-present
7th: Tara Armijo-Prewitt-present and Naketta Wiley-present
8thth: Robin Yoder-present
9th: Nicole Montague-present
10th: Linda Klas-present
11th/12th: Kim Romero-absent
PYP: Ana Perea-present
MYP:  Sheley Wimmer-absent
Admin: Mark Tolley-present
GC: Stacy Blackwell-absent
Purple House: NA
Blue House: Tara/Naketta
Red House: Megan Walsh
Green House: NA
Yellow House: NA
Orange House: Sarah Chancey/Ana Perea
Public/Parents: No member of the public was present.
C. Action Proposed -- Adoption of agenda for March meeting: 
Robin Yoder moved to adopt the March meeting agenda. Naketta Wiley seconded. There was no opposition. 
D. Action Proposed -- Adoption of meeting minutes for February: 
Naketta Wiley moved to adopt the meeting minutes for February. Robin Yoder seconded. There was no opposition.
E. Public Comment: No member of the public was present.
F. SAC Member Comment: Robin Yoder noted that a parent with a white Toyota Avalon is parking in the handicap parking spot.

G. Head of School’s Report Mark Tolley reported that during the next SAC meeting he will present the budget and calendar to the group.
· Testing Update: Mark Tolley reported that Sheley Wimmer has created a master testing schedule which he did not bring to the meeting because he doesn’t want parents to be overwhelmed with the whole list because individual students do not have as much testing as it might appear.
-SBA, PSAT, NWEA MAPS (3 times per year), PARCC, NAEP (National Assessment of Educational Progress) for 4th and 8th grade students, I-Station (K-3 reading done in both languages), Avent/STAMP (K-? Spanish fluency), and End of Course Exams for upper grade students. The last day of school for seniors at CIS will be on May 12th.
· Legislative Update
Mark Tolley reported that the Legislature continues until March 18th and the charter schools are still facing some difficult legislation.  Mark Tolley noted that the NM Charter School Coalition is focusing on opposing the moratorium on new charter schools which doesn’t affect CIS. Mark Tolley noted that SB103 is still a concern for CIS as it would reduce the small school size adjustment for charter schools and further reported that he has contacted Sen. John Arthur Smith of the finance committee to appeal to him on this issue.
Mark Tolley also reported that SB313, supported by Senator John Sapien, which would affect the lease reimbursement for all public school districts will be heard tomorrow.
Mark Tolley reported that HB 272, supported by Sen Ivy-Soto and Jim Smith, proposes a lesser cut to the small school size adjustment, proposing a lesser but more immediate cut that SB 103.

Mark Tolley reported that SB470, supported by Senator John Sapien and created by CIS 11th graders will be presented this Friday!  Mark Tolley further reported that Ms. Tiger and the 11th graders were interviewed by our local PBS news station.

Mark Tolley reported that he will be presenting in the next GC meeting an amendment to increase enrollment to 300 to allow for more students as we grow. 

H. House Reports:
Blue House: Parent Night Cancelled due to low enrollment. March 17th Hurricane’s Green Chili Breakfast Burrito Sale
Purple House: No update was given.
Red House: Father/Daughter Dance, Backpacks for Foster Care kids, 
Green House: No update was given.
Yellow House: No update was given.
Orange House: No update was given.
I. Other Business:
Vote on frequency of meetings
Megan Walsh proposed meeting every other month after the April meeting. Naketta Wiley moved to approve. Robin Yoder seconded. There was no opposition.
J. Meeting adjourned 
Megan Walsh adjourned the meeting at 5:47pm.

The next meeting of the School Advisory Council is April 5, 2017. It will be held in the Library at Corrales International School.
